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MONTREAL MEETING REINFORCES GLOBAL SOLIDARITY, SAYS EFCTC

Brussels, October 3 - The recent tenth anniversary meeting of the Montreal Protocol was notable for its re-affirmation of the commitment of all the Parties to existing agreements on CFCs and HCFCs, according to Mr Maurice Verhille, Chairman of the European Fluorocarbon Technical Committee (EFCTC), a sector organisation of CEFIC. 

"Particularly welcome from an industry standpoint was the evidence that non-compliance is now being taken seriously by all the Parties and illegal trade in CFCs recognized as a potential derailer of the entire Montreal process," said Mr Verhille.

"Over the past ten years, European industry’s efforts have largely concentrated on the development of safe, non-flammable and environmentally acceptable products to replace CFCs. Thanks to this, replacements have now been identified and found overwhelming acceptance in virtually all the major industry operations requiring fluorocarbons. These include refrigeration and air conditioning, blowing agents for energy efficient insulation foams and medical aerosols."

Also encouraging to industry is the fact that we are now seeing scientific confirmation of declining chlorine levels in the stratosphere, said Mr Verhille. "This is a vindication of the correctness of decisions made, and the priorities established, by the international community over the past decade. 

A special award recognizing European industry’s contribution to the Montreal process was made at the meeting by the United Nations Environment Programme (UNEP).
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